
December 16, 2013
Dear Fuller Parents and Guardians,

Please join me in wishing Lou Fazio a wonderful retirement!  His last day at Fuller is January 2nd, 2014; he has loved every minute that he spent working with thousands of students teaching them music, keyboarding and chorus over a period of many years.   The Jazz Choir is performing their last concert with Mr. Fazio this Thursday, December 19th at 7:00 in the Fuller auditorium.  Immediately following  the concert, please join us for some refreshments  in the Bronze Café.  All are welcome to attend!
Please also join me in welcoming Erin Morrill, who will be the new Fuller Music/Chorus teacher starting January 3rd.  She comes to us from Southborough and has a great deal of talent, energy, and most importantly, a true passion for teaching music and chorus to middle school students.  We know that she will be a great addition to the Fuller Middle School staff!
I would like to share with you the highlights of some important partnerships we have developed with the community.

(From Michelle Gallagher, Advisor)

The School Council/Interact Club began the school year just as busy as they are ending the 2013 year.  The students are deep in their food collection to put together dinner baskets to feed 20 families this holiday season and include gift cards for each family to purchase small gifts too.  To date they have collected over 1500 non-perishable food items and over $400 in gift cards.  This week the club is also going to be wrapping gifts with Rotary Club members for children in shelters.  This is a project that we have participated in for two years.  Our students also were able to celebrate their hard work with the Callahan Center where they tutor members with their electronic devices every other week.  When the students return from the break the club has already planned to participate in many service events.  The Leukemia Penny Drive will begin in February, our winter dance will take precedent in the planning and our annual candy grams will be a priority.  To ring out this year however, the members will compete in a friendly gingerbread house making competition.  

(From Joanne Rogan, 6th grade Science Teacher)

The sixth grade students at Fuller Middle School have a fabulous opportunity to work side-by-side with scientists from Framingham's Genzyme Science Center, in a program called the Genzyme Science Kids Program.  In 2009, I collaborated with several Genzyme scientists and other volunteers, to develop this exciting program.  I served on the Curriculum Committee at Genzyme and worked closely with other Genzyme Science Kids committees to assist in the development of the program in order to create links to the Middle School Science and Math Massachusetts Curriculum Frameworks.  The Fuller Middle School sixth grade students are very fortunate to be invited to participate in the Genzyme Science Kids program.  

The Genzyme Science Kids Program has been designed to teach students about the science that happens at the Genzyme Science Center with the aim of exciting them about science and science careers.  Students perform experiments and use scientific procedures that are based on actual work done at the Genzyme Science Center.   The experiments that are being done this school year are called DNA Transformation and Cartilage Repair and Arthroscopy.  Genzyme scientists teach scientific concepts and procedures to guide students through the activities.  Students wear a lab coat, safety glasses and rubber gloves, and they learn about safety practices and safety equipment.  The Genzyme Science Kids Program also includes several pre-field trip and post-field trip educational activities that we conduct at school to introduce scientific concepts and vocabulary, as well as to expand upon the Genzyme Science Kids Program experience.  The focus on biology helps to prepare students for their study of life science in Grade 7.  Students take a vocabulary quiz on their scheduled Genzyme Science Kids Program date to help assure that they will understand and use the scientific language spoken by the scientists.  This authentic scientific experience with highly qualified Genzyme scientists is very inspiring.
The Genzyme Science Kids Program takes place six times per year to accommodate all of the sixth graders at Fuller.   Twenty-four seventh graders are also scheduled to work as lab assistants, providing them a second opportunity to interact with the scientists, as well as to take on job responsibilities.  The program has taken place twice this year on November 22 and December 12.  The next event will take place on January 17 9:00 - 10:45.  The program format includes an introduction by Genzyme scientists in Room B11, followed by the experiment in the Science Lab (Room B9), an experimental observation activity and debriefing back in Room B11, and finally a round-robin question and answer period in which small groups of students have a conversation with each scientist.  The students have been very inspired by the scientists, and they are very appreciative of this opportunity.  

Student Quotes from their reflection:

 “The Genzyme Science Kids Program is very cool because the scientists teach you a lot.  Nance helped Andrea, Charlotte, and me feel like real scientists – it’s AWESOME to feel like that! “ Katie E.

“I most enjoyed asking the scientists questions because I really wanted to learn more about them and ask them how and why they got interested in being a scientist; maybe I would like to be a scientist. “ Maura H.

(From Barbara Rappaport, Math Department Head)

On Tuesday, December 10th, approximately 160 Fuller 8th grade students participated in a national hour of computer science instruction called the “Hour of Code.”   This is a celebration geared to encourage interest in the field and show that anyone can learn the basics.  Staff and students from MassBay Community College gave our students their first taste of coding.  The goal was to get kids to think, create, and have fun while learning computer programming.   

Our “Hour of Code” was a huge success.  Every single student was able to engage in a visual programming language in which you drag and drop blocks to write code. They were given a progression of 20 maze puzzles in which the angry bird had to hit the green pig.  Students worked collaboratively with partners and problem solved and developed strategies for success.  The engagement level was overwhelming.  Some students moved onto additional tasks in which they were able to create an interactive holiday card using the program “Scratch”.  

This was a first step in a partnership between MassBay and Fuller Middle School.  We look forward to continued work with their staff and students. 
Pictures from Hour of Code:
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We value these partnerships and look forward to future teaching and learning opportunities with them and with other businesses and organizations in the Framingham community.
Have a happy and healthy Holiday season; we look forward to our partnership with you in 2014!
Regards,

Sharon

Fuller Dates this week

December 19th

The 8th grade is having a fundraiser --- Fuller Scoops Night from 6:00-8:00 pm.
A portion of all proceeds will go to fund 8th grade year-end activities.
December 19th 
The Fuller Jazz Choir will perform in the Fuller auditorium at 7:00 pm. Refreshments will be served in the Bronze Café immediately following the concert.  All are welcome to attend!
Future Fuller Dates 
Dec. 23rd-31st
NO SCHOOL- FULLER REOPENS THURSDAY, JANUARY 2, 2014

January 15th

iRobot is coming to talk to the Engineering Club after school from 3-4 pm January 20th

NO SCHOOL Martin Luther King Jr. Day
January 27th

Fuller School Council 5:30 – 7:00 p.m. in the Fuller library

January 27th

Fuller PTO 7:00- 8:00 p.m. in the Fuller Library


January 27th

Fuller School Council 5:30 – 7:00p.m. in the Fuller library

January 27th

Fuller PTO 7:00-8:00 p.m. in the Fuller library

January 31st

NO SCHOOL Professional Development

February 6th

Early Release

February 12th
SAVE THE DATE -- Jazz Bands from all 3 middle schools and two jazz bands from the high school will perform in the Fuller auditorium. Several hundred people expected to attend.  More information forthcoming


February 17th

NO SCHOOL PRESIDENTS’ DAY

February 18th -21st
NO SCHOOL – Winter Recess

February 27th

Early Release  

Important Topics

UPCOMING SCREENINGS

In the coming weeks and months, students will receive vision, hearing, postural, and Body Mass Index (BMI) screenings as required by Massachusetts Law. You may request that your child not be screened for vision, hearing, and postural if you have a religious exemption or if you have documentation from your child’s primary health care provider stating that the screenings have been done in the past six months.  Please state your religious exemption in writing and/or provide physician’s documentation to Ms. Noble, the Fuller school nurse. You may request that your child not be screened for BMI by making the request in writing to your school nurse.

SCHOOL COUNCIL/INTERACT CLUB

We wish you all a happy and healthy holiday and look forward to an active and involved 2014 year! 

PARENT PICK-UP/DROP OFF 

Students can ONLY be dropped off in the side (Mass Bay Community College) parking lot.  For safety reasons, students should not be dropped off in front of the school.  Drivers please take note and respect signs in front of the school and traffic monitors.  Please drive slowly while on or near school property.

FULLER WEBSITE    
We have a great website that is updated by our talented webmaster, Joe Pagano.  We hope that the information here will be an excellent communication tool for families.  As we work to improve the website’s effectiveness, please give us feedback.  Check it out at http://framingham.k12.ma.us/fuller.cfm
FULLER PTO

Fuller PTO has a Facebook page!  Be sure to check it out and become a “friend” of this page to stay connected with PTO activities.  Please sign up for the PTO newsletter by contacting fullerpto@gmail.com 

ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES

Regular, on time attendance to school is strongly associated with academic achievement.  Please make sure that you are encouraging your child to be on time and present every day, unless they have a fever or vomiting.  Students who are repeatedly tardy without an excuse will be assigned consequences such as lunch detention and/or office detention.

FULLER PARENT CENTER

We are very excited to announce that our Parent Center, located in the Guidance Office, is now open to parents and guardians of Fuller students.  The hours are 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., and parents need to sign-in at Guidance and provide a form of ID.  There are four computers with internet access and soon, we will open the Parent Portal of X2 for parents and students to check progress.

Clubs/After School Activities  It is not too late for kids to join a club!!  Encourage your child to stop in to any of the following clubs.
Late buses are up and running Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  After school buses will pick up students at 4:15 p.m. and bus them home.  The following clubs are offered on the following days:

Study Center-Library: 3-4 every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday

After School Activities: in the Gym 3–4 every Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

Math Club: 2:30-3:30 every Thursday in Rm. B45


Politics and Current events: 3-4 every Wednesday in Rm. B24

Jazz Choir: 7–8 a.m. on Thurs. & Fri. Rm. C13; Jazz Band: 7–8 a.m. on Thurs. & Fri. Rm. C20

Yearbook Club: 3 – 4 every other Wednesday; Dates are as follows: Oct. 23; Nov. 6; Nov. 20; Dec. 4; Dec. 18; Jan. 8

Student Council: 2:30–3:30 every Thursday in Rm. B40

Future Science and Engineers Coming - meets Wednesdays

